PA USAG State Board Meeting

Easton, PA

September 29th, 2018

Meeting called to order by State Chairman Donna Guenther.

Members present:  Donna Guenther, Kevin Pope, Lynn Ross, Melanie Sheriff, Jane Caruso, Bridget Hild, Rich Fiorintino, Sandy Greiner, Katie Flemming and Courtney Harrington.
1.  A scoring system is available for anyone hosting a Pennsylvania State Competition.  There will be no charge to the host gym for using this system.  State hosts are not required to use this scoring system but will be responsible for any costs involved.  
2.  Discussion was had on having a fall season and a spring season for the level 4’s.  This would give clubs the option of competing level 4 states prior to the start of the new calendar year and then competing level 5, including level 5 states in the spring.
3.   The surveys that are sent out have historically shown a very poor return rate.  Especially when you consider that there are currently over one hundred active clubs in our state, one of the largest in the country.  It is extremely important that no matter how you feel on a topic, that you express your opinion in a way that makes it known to your state board.  Changes can be made only if the board is made aware of your wishes.
4.  Discussion was had on ways to incentivise professional members to more actively participate in activities concerning PA-USAG.  It was thought that possibly some type of rewards system might encourage more participation in various aspects of our state.   A motion was made to form a committee to develop such a rewards program.  Vote: 8-1 in favor.  MOTION PASSED.  Donna Guenther asked for volunteers to be on this committee and we would like to thank Jane Caruso, Sandy Greiner, Courtney Harrington and Mike Vanim for volunteering.    

5.  A First Aid/ Adult & Infant CPR will be held at Cumberland Gymnastics on November 11th.  This is a non-sanctioned event so anyone may attend.  This is a great opportunity to train your class instructors and front office personnel.   Please see the pagymnastics web site or go directly to:   http://pagymnastics.com/2018/10/cpr-aed-and-first-aid-course-sunday-november-11th-2018/  for additional information.
As always if you have any suggestions, complaints or compliments about anything relating to gymnastics in Pennsylvania please put them in writing and submit them to State Chairperson Donna Guenther at Pausag155@gmail.com.
Meeting was adjourned by Donna Guenther

Respectfully submitted,

Kevin Pope

Record Keeper
